St. Helen Booster Meeting Minutes 6/1/2021

Members Present:

Sharon Hoenigman

Lisa Adair

Megan Berman

Mary Suvak

Hillary Olderman

Soccer:

- Uniform handouts and turn in went "okay."
- We could improve the process as we move into the 2021-22 school year.
- We received more uniforms back this year than given out based on parents not returning in previous years.
- Discussed the process of distributing and turning uniforms in was discussed as a board with the uniform coordinator.
- We will be implementing a new uniform deposit rule as follows:

Starting Fall 2021 we will be requiring parents to sign a uniform deposit form and provide a \$100 check per uniform at checkout. The check will be held as a deposit until the uniform is turned in. In the event that any uniform is not turned in by a specified due date the check will be cashed to cover a portion of the cost to replace the uniform.

We will have a specific uniform pick up date and turn in date. Voted in favor by all board members.

Sharon voted #1

Hillary voted #2

Soccer equipment:

- We will make sure we have 3 balls per team.
- All distributed equipment is to be returned immediately upon completion of the season.
- Soccer nets are not regulation right now
 - Will look into replacing them
 - Quick research shows amount for correct size is ~\$3,000
- Hillary is the equipment manager.

Soccer field parking lot/field:

- We have saved \$5,000 for the soccer parking lot.
- Layout of new parking lot has been drawn.
 - Need quotes on cost to complete
 - Will present to parish council when information is complete
 - We want to cover the cost of this with Booster funds only if possible
- Need to have port-a-potty picked up. We are looking into the cost to change company.
- Mary Suvak to measure the fields to see if we can fit a regulation size field going in the opposite direction that where it is situated now

End of year party for soccer:

- large party at the end of the season will be started back up for teams to celebrate together.
 - o saves money, allows for uniform turn-in

Budget:

- Discussed costs from last year and adjusted budget to accommodate these needs.
- Added new items to budget: Gala donation, Promotional items, picture expense and sales

Promotional items:

- purchased car magnets and they were distributed to the parish members that attended the drive in movie night.
- will sell the remaining ones at orientation
- Looking to also get baseball caps to sell at orientation

Gala:

discussed portion of the proceeds we received and deposited into Booster account

Gym Floor:

- Was officially informed of cost to get the gym floor replaced (\$40,000)
 - o we are required to cover \$20,000
 - determined that we do not have the full amount and won't before the floor is done.
 - We currently have \$5,000 saved from 20-21. Will have \$10,000 at the completion of the school year.
 - discussed options to get to the number and cutting back other contributions to make up the difference including:
 - asking PAC to cover \$5,000??
 - request an additional year to pay our remaining portion.

Will reconvene after budget is finalized.

Closing prayer.